These are the minutes from the August 7, 2018 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present
were Mr. John Dougherty - Chair, Mrs. Gabrielle Mahoney — Board Member, Delshaune Flipp —
Board Member

Mrs. Kimberly Dixon - Health Agent, William Barrett — Assistant Health Agent, Mr. Joseph
Stack, Building Commissioner, Mr. Stephen Leaman, owner Nautical Mile Market.

Mr. Dougherty having a quorum called the meeting to order at 6:03p.m.

New Business:

406 Columbia Road: The board discussed an issue that was discovered at Nautical Mile Market,
406 Columbia Road, Mr. Leaman stated that he was informed that an employee of his septic
pumping company, Premier Portable Toilets was dumping waste from the portable toilets into
the onsite disposal system at Nautical Mile Market, 406 Columbia Road. Mr. Leaman stated that
his employee was not aware that you cannot pump into the onsite system. Mr. Leaman stated that
they typically use Howland Disposal to pump their waste and remove it to the proper facility and
that they have licenses to pump in Scituate, Marshfield and Duxbury. Mr. Dougherty asked if
there was a business license for the portable toilet company, Mr. Leaman replied that there was
not. Mrs. Dixon asked where the toilets were stored, and they are stored on B Street, in the
industrial park. Mr. Stack stated that they are not permitted to be stored there. Mr. Stack stated
that the pumping records should be brought forward as well as a title 5 performed on the
property at 406 Columbia road.

Mrs. Mahoney made a motion to request a title 5 be done within 14 days, and that the
pumping records are brought forward, Ms. Flipp seconded, all in favor.

Center School Septic System: The center school addition project is moving along, the septic
system has been installed, however during recent pressure tests the lines were only reaching 15
to 16 PSI instead of the desired 30 PSI. The contractor will be adjusting the pumps as necessary
to reach the desired pressure in order to move forward and obtain their certificate of compliance
from the board.

Rockland Cares: Rockland cares is an opiod use support group out of Rockland. They will be
sending a representative to the August 21% BoH meeting to have a discussion with the Board.

Tobacco Grant Update: A tobacco coordinator will be hired shortly, funded by a federal grant
which was awarded. There was a question whether the recent tobacco grant which was awarded
would have any money allocated for vaping, and it is believed to only be for tobacco and age
compliance checks.

Fireworks Site: The board would like to attend some sort of on-site meeting at the fireworks
site, possibly with the conservation agent to gain an idea how things are going regarding the site
clean-up.

All Permits: General Health Permits

Mrs. Mahoney moved f@ﬁﬁmﬁ@@ EMEE jth}p second; so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at
7:05 p.m. \




